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Covid - Update 20th March 2020 at 4.00pm

Further to our last email/text sent at 10.50am this morning, we are pleased to confirm we can open the nursery for keyworkers from 8am next Monday 23rd March without compromising our claim on insurance. This means that all those parents who have informed us they are keyworkers and still need childcare are to please bring your children in on their usually days next week. We roughly know who you are and what days your child/children do, so we will be staffed and expecting you. If this is the case, your fees will continue to be charged at the usual rate, including any free entitlement. Please be aware that our usual menu will need to be adapted to take into consideration what food is available.

If you are a keyworker, but would rather not take up your childcare to self isolate against the virus, then that is your choice not to attend.

Now we have confirmation that our ‘loss of gross earnings’ insurance will kick in, and have a claim number for both settings, we can confirm we are happy to ‘freeze’ all childcare payments during our closure when children do not attend. This includes those keyworkers who are self isolating as a family.   We also assume there will be period of absence by children attending the nursery (due to the virus itself or isolation because a family member has it) so will refund your fees on these days also.

We still plan to offer our home childcare as detailed in our email earlier today for groups of 3-8 children (at least one must come to Sunnyfields). If you and a group of friends or family want to combine forces, and between you are prepared to offer a venue, then we can provide the staff. If you are interested in this, then please contact Lisa on 020-8313-9191 who is co-ordinating this new/temporary part of our service. 

We are very relieved with this outcome for all our children, parents and staff, and although there are still challenges with this virus ahead, at least you have some access to familiar childcare if you need it. Remember you can telephone Lisa at Bromley Nursery on 020-8313-9191 or Senel at Orpington Nursery on 01689-830623 between 10am and 4pm with any queries.

As I said earlier too, we will be uploading activities and videos on our website and Tapestry during our closure for you to do with your children at home. You are not alone!
We trust you are happy with the above and would love to be emailed your positive comments about how we handled this Covid 19 situation to boost our staff morale at this scary time for everyone.
Obviously, if you have any queries, please do not hesitate to call Lisa or Senel, or email Jacqui on enquiries@sunnyfields.net.
Otherwise, we look forward to seeing some of you next week and to wishing the rest of you good luck until we see you ‘on the other side’.

Take care and warm regards,

Anna Bailey

Managing Director
Sunnyfields Day Nurseries Limited
Company Number: 510374
Registered Office: 19 Bromley Grove, Shortlands, Kent BR2 OLP


